
    Long Preston EVA Primary School Newsletter 

A member of The Ribblesdale Federation of Schools – ‘Do everything in love' (1 Corinthians 16:14) 

Dates for Diaries 2025 
(Please note: diary dates may change and 

dates will also be added  throughout the 

academic year) 

Tuesday 22nd 

April  

Start of term for pupils  

Wednesday 23rd 

April  

Swimming tuition 

starts for Robins 

Class 

Friday 25th April  Johnny Walker Tag 

Rugby Festival at 

Settle College Y3/4 & 

Y5/6  

Saturday 3rd May  Long Preston May 

Day event  

Monday 5th May  May Day - school 

closed  

Thursday 8th May  80th anniversary of 

VE Day 

W/c Monday 12th 

May  

Yr 6 SATS Week  

Monday 19th to 

Wednesday 21st 

May  

Residential trip to 

East Barnby for Y6 

pupils 

Tuesday 20th May  Yr 1 visit to Norber 

Erratics & all Recep-

tion children at Long 

Preston for Forest 

Day (more information 

to follow)  

Friday 23rd May  School closes at 

3.30pm for half term 

Monday 2nd June Start of term for pupils  

Tuesday 10th 

June  

Wild Ingleborough trip 

for Owl Class (more 

information to follow)  

Wednesday 11th 

June  

Sports Day  

Tuesday 17th 

June (pm)  

School photos (more 

information to follow) 

Monday 23rd 

June  

Y5 Federation event 

at Settle College 

(more information to 

follow)  

Tuesday 1st July  Y6 transition evening 

at Settle College  

Welcome to our April 
newsletter. It is lovely 
to see that spring is 
here and that we 
enjoyed some lovely 
warm weather over the 
last few weeks.  We 
hope everyone had a 
restful Easter break 
and are keen to 
continue their learning 
journey in the summer term.  

As you can see from our Diary Dates, 
there is plenty happening and we are all 
looking forward to the traditional Long 
Preston May Day celebrations on 
Saturday 3rd May. We’d like to thank Mrs 
Mercer for teaching the children the 
maypole and other dances. 

We would like to welcome Stewart Culley 
to our Federation as our interim SENDCo. 
We wished Mrs Erin Jones a fond farewell 
at the end of  last term and we will be 
recruiting for her permanent replacement 
in the coming months. If you need to raise 
any SENDCo related matters this term, 
please contact the school office in the first 
instance. 

We would also like to welcome those 
children who are joining our new 
Breakfast Club, from either 8am or 
8.15am. Although it has only been running 
for a few days, it appears to be going well, 
with the children enjoying their healthy 
breakfast and the activities. Please use 
SchoolMoney to book a place if you would 
like your child/ren to attend. 

 

March 2025 -  Whole School Attendance 

    Long Preston EVA Primary School: 96.35% 

Swimming sessions: Our little 
swimmers (Robins Class) start their  
swimming tuition this month and we 
know they will all have a lovely time with 
the Settle Pool team on Wednesday 
afternoons. We hope  their confidence 
will grow and grow as their swimming 
sessions progress through the summer 
term. 

Transition —September 25: If your 
child is transferring 
to Year 7 in 
September 2025, 
you will be 
contacted directly 
by the school who 
has offered your 
child a place. We 
hope everyone is happy with the 
individual offers which have been made. 

SATs Week: Next month, our  pupils will take part in 
SATs. Please make sure pupils have early nights 
during the week of SATs (12th to 16th May). We will 
be offering a healthy top up breakfast to our Year 6 
pupils from 8.15am, during this week, so please book 
their place on the free Breakfast Club for this. 

Our advice is that if your child has any questions, talk 
about SATs with them and tell them not to worry. We 
have also been doing this and our team has been 
preparing our pupils for a smooth transition during the SATs process. It will make a 
bigger impact if we reassure our pupils together. 

Children perform best when they are relaxed. We believe in all of our pupils and know 
they will do their very best during this period.  

If this is your first time as a ‘SATs parent’, this link may be helpful: Free interactive 
KS1 and KS2 SATs revision resources - BBC Bitesize  

May Day 2025 
Program Cover 
Competition: 
Congratulations to 
Emily Rose for 

producing the winning design for this 
year’s program. Also, well done to the 
runners-up, Jessica and Beatrice. 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/articles/zrybvk7#zs82p9q
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/articles/zrybvk7#zs82p9q


Staffing 24/25 The Ribblesdale Federation of Schools : Long Preston  

SLT 

Executive Headteacher: Mrs Maddocks     

Assistant Head Teachers: Miss Mounsey & Miss Houghton 

Federation  Business Manager: Mrs Middleton  

Robins Class Teacher: Miss Westwell & Mrs T. Jones (Tues pm) (Supported by Mrs Dakin and Mrs Chapman)   

Starlings Class Teacher: Miss Walmsley & Mrs Mercer (Thurs am) (Supported by Mrs Coultherd)  

Owls Class Teacher: Mr Scott & Mrs Mercer (Thurs pm) (Supported by Mrs Hopkins)  

Midday Supervisor (MSA): Mrs Hopkins and Mrs Coultherd 

School Administrator: Mrs Middleton / Mrs Wearden 

School I.C.T Technician: Mr Freytag  

School Cook: Mrs. Vickery  

Kitchen Assistant: Mrs Chadwick 

School Cleaner: Mrs. Franco  

Safeguarding information: Long Preston EVA Primary School 

Designated Safeguarding Lead: Mrs Catherine Maddocks, Executive Headteacher 

Deputy Designated Safeguarding Leads: Mr Andy Scott, Miss Rachel Mounsey and Miss Rachel Houghton. 

The Ribblesdale Federation is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of all of the children who attend our three 
schools. 

Special Educational Needs Co-ordinator: Mr Stewart Culley 

If you have any worries or concerns regarding your child having SEN or mental health issues and well being problems, please do 
not hesitate to contact Mr Culley, via the school office. All correspondence will be treated confidentially. 

The Ribblesdale Federation Governing Board  
 

Executive Headteacher: Mrs Catherine Maddocks:  

Chair of the Governing Board: Mr Andrew Bradley  

Vice Chair: Rev Sue McWhinney (Co-opted) 

Foundation Governors: Mrs Emmy Hodgson and Mrs Christine Padley  

Parent Governors: Miss Laura Boyd and Mrs Ruth Taylor  

Staff Governor: Mrs Paula Clay 

Co-opted Governor and SEND Link Governor: Mr Carl Shuttleworth  

Safeguarding and Attendance Link Governor: Rev Sue McWhinney   

EYFS Link Governor: Mrs Christine Padley  

Health and Safety Link Governor: Mr Andrew Bradley 

Pupil and Staff Wellbeing: Miss Laura Boyd  

 

The next meeting of the Federation Governing Board will be held on 12th May 2025. 

Crucial Crew 2025: Our Year 6 children enjoyed their 
Craven Crucial Crew afternoon last month. They were 
joined by their peers from Giggleswick and Hellifield 
Primary Schools for an interesting and informative 
afternoon at Eshton Grange, Gargrave.  

The children took part in a series of workshops aimed at 
encouraging good citizenship and to assist in reducing 
accidents, injuries, anti-social behaviour and crime, as 
well as protecting them through education and 
awareness.  

Crucial Crew is a great way of preparing our young 
people for their transition into secondary education.  








